



MEMORANDUM

TO

ALL BOC OFFICIALS AND EMPLOYEES

ALL BOC STAKEHOLDERES
ALL OTHER CONCERNED

FROM

REY LEONARDO B. GUERRERO

Commissioner NOV 08 2018

SUBJECT

THE "NO GIFT/ TARA POLICY"

DATE

7 November 2018

- In line with this administration's top priority to fight corruption, all Bureau officials and personnel are hereby directed to strictly comply with the "NO GIFT/TARA POLICY" as provided in the Code of Conduct and Ethical Standards for Public Officials and Employees, Anti-Graft and Corrupt Practices Act and other laws, rules and regulations.
- 2. Likewise, "name-dropping", unauthorized use of the Commissioner's name or any other condemnable activities to exact favor, collect *tara* or solicit anything of monetary value are hereby abhorred and shall be dealt with accordingly.
- Any person in violation of the "NO GIFT/TARA POLICY" shall be subject to criminal and/or administrative sanctions under the applicable laws, rules and regulations.
- 4. Be reminded that it is our mandate to serve the public with utmost responsibility, integrity, loyalty and efficiency. Let us keep the dignity and nobility of public service.
- 5. For strict and immediate compliance.